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COMMISSION DIRECTIVE 
 
 

Dear Licensees and Registrants: 
 

On Sunday August 13, 2017, President Donald J. Trump will visit New York City.  The 
President is scheduled to remain in the City until August 16, 2017.  In anticipation of this event, 
the New York City Police Department will temporarily close various connecting streets and 
avenues between East 56th Street and East 62nd Street, which will include partial intermittent 
closures of the FDR Drive to all motor vehicles, including trade waste collection vehicles.   

 
Accordingly, all Licensees and Registrants are hereby directed to complete waste 

collection and remove their respective containers along the event route (described below) 
before 1:00 a.m. on August 13, 2017.  Collection may resume at 8:00 p.m. on August 16, 2017.  
Moreover, all Licensees and Registrants must notify all customers along the event route that no 
waste or containers may be placed on the curbside between 12:00 a.m. Sunday, August 13, 2017 
to 7:00 p.m. Wednesday, August 16, 2017.  

 
The following streets in Manhattan will be closed to all vehicles: 
 
• South Street between Old Slip and the Staten Island Ferry Terminal  
• Broad Street between South and Water Street 
• Old Slip between South Street and Water Street 
• Sutton Pl. East between East 56th and East 59th Street 
• Madison Avenue between East 55th Street and East 57th Street 
• 5th Avenue between 52nd Street and 60th Street 
• 56th Street between 5th and 6th Avenue 
 
Business Integrity Commission (“BIC”) enforcement agents will be on the event route to 

ensure compliance with this Directive.  Failure to comply with this Directive may result in 



administrative penalties and/or fines up to $10,000.  See 17 RCNY 1-09.  Failure to comply with 
this Directive may also affect your company’s licensing or registration status before BIC.  
 
 
 Sincerely, 

 

  
 

 Daniel D. Brownell 
 Commissioner and Chair 


